
May 9th, 2022 

Dear Planning Commissioners 

This project and the conditions under which it may be operated or maintained 

WILL be detrimental to the public health, safety or public welfare. 

If the roundabout is constructed, it will bring traffic close to school children at 

school. The roundabout would bring northbound and the southbound traffic 

turning onto Jacoby creek road within 35 feet of the school children at Mistwood 

School. 

 Numerous studies have shown the ill effects that roadways have on children’s 

health and learning abilities. 

Road traffic exposes children to exhaust and volatile organic compounds, 

vibration, noise, all of which impede to some degree the learning abilities and 

health of children. 

 Moving the road closer to the children at school could adversely affect both the 

children’s health and ability to learn, as well as their safety from moving vehicles. 

This is an extremely serious potential adverse effect on small children, which 

needs to be recognized and addressed, which it has not. 

There is every reason to believe that the project and the conditions under which it 

may be operated or maintained WILL be detrimental to the public health, safety 

or public welfare, by harming small children’s health and learning ability, along 

with all the dangers to pedestrians and bicyclists described by traffic engineer, 

Daniel Smith, Jr., in his letter enclosed in Chris Hamer’s letter. 

Please, read the children’s letters and hear their own fears of the road coming 

nearer to them. Vote for the children! No on the CDP. 

Regards 

Bob McPherson 

  

 


